

DELAWARE-MUNCIE METROPOLITAN PLAN COMMISSION

Delaware County Building, 100 West Main Street, Room 206, Muncie, Indiana 47305

Date: May 6, 2024

Indiana Department of Transportation Public Transit Section Mr. Larry Buckel Indiana Government Center North 100 N. Senate Avenue, Room N901 Indianapolis, IN 46204

RE: Transfer of FY 2024 STBG Funds to FTA

Dear Mr. Buckel,

Please initiate the obligation and transfer of \$50,000 of FY 2024 Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) STBG funds to the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) to support the Muncie Indiana Transit System (MITS) project MUN-24-003 in the FY 2022-2025 Delaware-Muncie Transportation Improvement Program (DMTIP). Our Transportation Policy Committee approved the transfer amount at their March 20, 2024 meeting.

Sincerely,

Kylene Swackhamer Executive Director

Kylene Swacklin



DELAWARE-MUNCIE METROPOLITAN PLAN COMMISSION

Delaware County Building, 100 West Main Street, Room 206, Muncie, IN 47305

TRANSPORTATION POLICY COMMITTEE OF THE

DELAWARE-MUNCIE METROPOLITAN PLAN COMMISSION

RESOLUTION 24-27

- **WHEREAS,** the Delaware-Muncie Metropolitan Plan Commission (DMMPC) is the Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO), as designated by the Governor of the State of Indiana, for the Muncie Urbanized Area; and
- **WHEREAS,** the Transportation Policy Committee (TPC) is the policy committee of the Metropolitan Planning Organization involved in the transportation planning process for the Muncie Urbanized Area; and
- **WHEREAS,** the proposed transfer of \$50,000 STBG funds to our local Transit provider, Muncie Indiana Transit System (MITS) was approved by the TPC at their meeting on March 20, 2024; and
- **WHEREAS,** the proposed modification to the FY2022-2025 DMTIP to add \$50,000 to MITS project MUN-24-003 was given administrative approval by the DMMPC.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Transportation Policy Committee of the DMMPC as follows:

Section 1. That the FY 2022-2025 DMTIP is modified to add \$50,000 to MITS project MUN-24-003.

Approved this 6th day of May, 2024.

ATTEST:

Cheryl-McGairk, Transportation Planner

DMMPC - Muncie MPO

TRANSPORTATION POLICY COMMITTEE

BY:

Kylene Swackhamer, Executive Director

DMMPC - Muncie MPO